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TOWNSHIP OF RESERVE  

REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING 

MARCH 9, 2021 

 

 

Commissioner Ron Neurohr called the meeting to order on March 9, 2021 at 7:00 pm.   This meeting 

was conducted thru the Zoom Application due to Covid-19 restrictions.  Residents were welcomed to 

participate by submitting their comments and participate by audio remote through Zoom. 

 

ROLL CALL - Indicated Commissioners Ron Neurohr, Dan Giebel, John Kaib, Ed Vincent, Sharon 

Sweeney, Engineer Gordon Taylor, Solicitor Nate Boring and Manager Donna Kaib were all present (via 

zoom).   

 

EXECUTIVE SESSION – Commissioner Ron Neurohr reported the Board of Commissioners held an 

executive session tonight at 6:00 pm., wherein the following topics were discussed: employment and 

personnel matters, contracts and policies, actual and ongoing litigation as well as potential litigation 

and identifiable complaints.  

 

APPROVAL OF CONSENT AGENDA MAY – Commissioner Sharon Sweeney made the motion for the 

Approval of Consent Agenda as submitted, with a second by Commissioner Dan Giebel.  All in favor. 

 

RESOLUTIONS TO BE ADOPTED - None 

 

ORDINANCES TO BE INTRODUCED - None 

 

ORDINANCES TO BE ENACTED -   None 
              

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

 

COMMISSIONER SWEENEY – Announced the Easter Egg Drive Thru for the children to come get a bag 

of goodies and visit with the Easter Bunny. Register online or call the township office. Saturday March 

27th from 12 until 1:30pm. 

               

COMMISSIONER VINCENT – Commented on the prizes that will be given out at the Easter Drive Thru 

for any child opening an egg with a golden ticket in it. 

 

COMMISSIONER KAIB – None 

 

COMMISSIONER GIEBEL – None 
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COMMISSIONER NEUROHR- Mention the Earth Day clean-up will be on April 24th starting at 9am at the 

township building.  All and any volunteers are welcome.  Refreshments will be served after for all who 

attend.  Commissioner Neurohr also wanted to mention the tragic fire on Klementina Drive and what 

a great job all departments involved did.  Our thoughts are with the family.  A letter from the Chief of 

Police to the residents was read about recent car thefts in the township and how to deter this from 

happening to you.  Read Police Report. 

 

MANAGER’S REPORT –   

1. Wanted to let all resident know Mt Troy Rd is finally open.  Paving Still needs to be completed. 

2. Reserve Township was once again awarded 2021 Banner Community for the 8th year in a row.    

 

SOLICITOR’S REPORT – None 

        

ENGINEER’S REPORT- CD46 Grant should be completed by the end of the week. Phase 3 of Irwin lane 

Water Line Replacement will be going out for bid in a few months.  This is the final phase.  MS4 work 

to start on Spring Garden, including cleaning out creek, trees and installing rip-wrap.  

        

GIRTYS RUN REPORT – None 

 

COMMUNICATIONS AND RECOGNITIONS –   None 

 

OLD BUSINESS – None 

 

NEW BUSINESS –  

1.  Currently, we are accepting the resignation of John Alioto as the Tax Collector.  Jordan Tax 

services will be taking over for John and they will be sending out a letter explaining these 

changes with the next bill. 

 

PUBLIC COMMENTS – (Given Via email. Read by Lisa Pisanko) 

 Sharon Gretz of 134 Cedarwood Dr.- She questioned how many car break ins have occurred recently 

in the township, how many arrests and what can be done?  Commissioner Neurohr stated that nearly 

30 vehicles had items stolen with one arrest.  He read a letter from the Chief earlier in the meeting 

about this incident and we have since heightened patrols in the targeted areas. 

 

EXECUTIVE SESSION ANNOUNCEMENT – Commissioner Ron Neurohr announced the next public 

meeting would be on Tuesday, April 13, 2021 at 7:00 PM.  

       

ADJOURNMENT – There being no further business to discuss, Commissioner John Kaib moved to 

adjourn the meeting, with a second by Commissioner Ed Vincent.  All in favor.    

 

The meeting adjourned at 7:17PM                               Respectfully submitted,        Lisa Pisanko                                                                 


